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Surrey County Council Local Committee (Guildford) 13 March 2013 
 
Petitions [Item 4] 
 
 
 
Principal petitioner/ 
organisation 

Mr James Dennis, resident of Gole Road. 
Attracting 73 signatories (including 54 online) 

SCC Division / GBC 
Ward 

Worplesdon 

Summary of concerns 
and requests 

Gole Road, Pirbright Speed Issue 
Formal residents petition for Surrey County Council to 
reduce the speed limit to 30mph and introduce traffic 
calming measures in order to stop the daily issue of 
extreme excess speed, dangerous overtaking and excess 
noise of motor vehicle activity, which is a significant 
danger and major noise nuisance to residents of the road. 
 

Response  
The Committee would like to thank Mr Dennis for 
presenting the petition on behalf of the local residents of 
Gole Road. 
 
There are several roads in the Guildford area that are on 
the Speed Management Plan (SMP) list. SCC Highways 
officers have requested the Road Safety Team add Gole 
Road, from its junctions with Vapery Lane and Dawney 
Hill, to the list. SCC Highways develop the SMP list in 
partnership with the police.  The police will carry out a 
Speed Detection Radar (SRD) survey.  
 
In 2005 a feasibility study for the Pirbright Village safety 
scheme phase 1 was carried out and the scheme was 
subsequently completed. 
 
In the present financial year, 2012/13, the SCC design 
team is completing the phase 2 Pirbright Village safety 
scheme and it is anticipated that the study should be 
completed by the end of this financial year. The 
construction of the phase 2 Pirbright Village safety 
scheme is scheduled to be carried out in the next financial 
year, 2013/14. 
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As a result of the residents’ petition presented to the SCC 
Local Committee expressing concerns regarding speeding 
motorists, particularly in the residential section of Gole 
Road, the SCC design team will incorporate this request in 
phase 2 of the Pirbright Village safety scheme study. 
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